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The mezzanine floor, Eryrys
No sooner are we settling in to our new home at Percy Road in Wrexham than we receive an offer of premises near Mold, where we can have use of the mezzanine floor in the community centre for as many days of the week as we like and we can leave layouts standing there between meetings.
The offer has come through a chance meeting between Ian and John Donachie, member 21607, who lives at the Eryrys Caravan Park where he is building a large N Gauge layout with a central feature of St Margaret’s m.p.d in Edinburgh (64A) – see picture.

John was planning to start a Mold Area Group (possibly to be named Cambrian Area Group) and was enquiring about how he finds out what Society members there are in his catchment area. He was unaware of there being a Wrexham Area Group and this has thrown open the possibility of our group forming the nucleus of a club based at Eryrys (off the Nercwys Road) south of Mold. Discussions are still taking place as to the fee that would be charged for the sole use of the mezzanine floor but £25 per week is the starting point. From the Wrexham Group’s point of view, the advantage would be that “Bryn-y-Mor” could be erected and worked on during daytime as well as evenings and there wouldn’t be the need for carting the layout backwards and forwards each time. The centre has a Stannah stair lift, so Kevin could have access to the first floor mezzanine (although it would mean carrying the wheelchair up and down the stairs). For the majority, it would mean a longer journey but would give more flexibility to the days we attend and with just 7 members, we would be looking at a subscription of £4 per week.
Ian has circulated all NGS members in the area who are on email but the response so far has been disappointing. Unless we can entice enough members to bring the subs down to £2 per week or less, it could be a non-starter. There are other options though which may evolve in the negotiations. One possibility is the transfer and storage of the Chester Group’s “Cragmill” layout with the Chester Group being charged a nominal rent for storage. The possibility of our moving may prompt the Percy Road Church Hall committee to provide us with storage in Wrexham.

In the meantime, work progresses on “Bryn-y-Mor” and the track and points on the front boards are now fully wired and operational. Barry tried one of the new Dapol Class 56 on the tracks and, after sorting out a short circuit caused through one of the copper clad sleepers not being cut through between the rails, the loco ran well.

Roger had brought along a selection of road vehicles he had built and painted. These are whitemetal kits of the 1930’s era and have been expertly finished by Roger. Ian took some photos which will have to wait for the next issue of the newsletter as Ian’s daughter has ‘borrowed’ the device for moving the images from the camera to the computer!
Ian has been doing some research into the trains passing through Colwyn Bay station and has cobbled together a timetable for a summer Saturday in 1960. This is on the attached 8 pages.
They show that, apart from 3 d.m.u. sets, there was only 1 diesel hauled train out of 143 observed on a summer Saturday and the steam hauled trains had some notable locos such as “The Princess Royal”, Duke of Gloucester” and “City of Leeds”. Services from Birmingham and Crewe were usually in the charge of locos that had just been through Crewe Works and were doing “running in” turns, resulting in locos from m.p.d.s all over the LM Region.

Unusually for that day the summer specials from Yorkshire were headed by Black 5s and Jubilees from Leeds sheds. Quite often these services were headed by ex NER B1s from West Yorkshire sheds. (one of the ways of working the B1s back to Yorkshire was on the ‘meat’ train from Holyhead on the following Sunday)
Train lengths varied from 7 to 16 coaches and, at an average of 10tons per coach, the longer trains tested locos to the maximum. Despite this, only one return train was double headed.

On 4 occasions during the day, both sides of the platforms were in use at the same time, allowing one train to overtake another and there were several expresses which thundered through the station nonstop.
Goods trains stopped running up the coast after 7:00 a.m. on summer Saturdays to allow greater track availability for the scores of holiday specials steaming up and down the coast. Goods trains resumed running at about 7:00 p.m. after the remaining holiday excursions had returned down the line towards Chester.
Meetings on Mondays weekly from 7ish at Percy Road, Wrexham
























